
THE VICE PRESIDENT'S CHAMBER 

WASHINGTON 

Hon. Amon G. Carter, 
Fort Worth, Texas. 

Dear Mr. Carter: 

.January 6, 1940 

We have just received notice from an appointee 
to West Point,who was to take the examination this year, 
that he has had to change his plans, and resigns the 
appointment. 

I have before me your letter of October 12, 1939, 
concerning Tommy Duke, who is attending N.T.A.C. at 
Arlington. This is an opportunity for him to have the 
appointment if he still wants it. 

In my letter to you of October 18, I asked for 
certain information, but I have never received it. I must 
have the young man's full name {not initials); the day, 
month and year of his birth; his temporary as well as 
permanent address. I must have this information at the 
very first moment possible in order to take the matter 
up with the War Department. 

ERG.l 

With our affectionate regards, I am 

Truly your friend, 

J.lf~ 
E. R. Garner 

Secretary to the Vice President 




